
December 1, 2003 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Acting Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 

Re: Proposed Tariff Filing in Compliance with the  
Commission’s Order Providing Clarifications And  
Denying Petition For Rehearing,  Case No. 02-E-1282 

 
Dear Acting Secretary Brilling: 
 

The enclosed revised leaves issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 
(“NYSEG”) are transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State 
Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 

 
 First Revised   Leaf No. 106  to PSC No. 119 – Electricity 
 First Revised   Leaf No. 107  to PSC No. 119 – Electricity 
 First Revised   Leaf No. 126  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 

First Revised    Leaf No. 127  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 
 First Revised   Leaf No. 264  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 
 First Revised    Leaf No. 265  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 
 First Revised   Leaf No. 302  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 
 First Revised    Leaf No. 304  to PSC No. 120 – Electricity 

 
Effective January 1, 2004. 
 

The above- listed leaves are being filed pursuant to the Commission’s Order Providing 
Clarifications And Denying Petition For Rehearing, in Case No. 02-E-1282, issued March 20, 
2003.  That Order directed that utilities examine their tariffs and submit any tariff amendments 
necessary to specify use of the revised Standardized Interconnection Requirements standard 
contract. 

 
On April 28, 2003, NYSEG filed extensive tariff changes regarding the Farm Waste 

program and the Standard Interconnection Requirements (“SIRs”) in compliance with another 
Order that was issued on March 20, 2003, specifically the Order Modifying Net Metering Tariffs 
and Establishing Standard Interconnection Requirements, Case No. 02-E-1654.  In the April 28, 
2003 filing, NYSEG modified its tariffs for the Farm Waste program and conformed its tariffs to 
utilize the new SIR contract and standards specified in that Order.     
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However, subsequent to that filing, NYSEG identified additional tariff changes that were 
inadvertently overlooked in the April 28, 2003 compliance filing.  NYSEG is filing tariff 
modifications today to make additional conforming changes to correct its references to the SIR 
contract and Interconnection requirements. The revisions affect PSC 120 – Electricity tariff 
provisions for Residential Solar Electric Service and its PSC 119 – Electricity tariff for revised 
SIRs.  
   

Please direct any questions pertaining to this filing to Anne Reichert at (607) 762-7742.   
 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
 
 

Christine M. Stratakos 
Manager – Pricing & Analysis 

 
Encs. 
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